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The current role of Center for Ocean Sciences Education Excellence (COSEE) of connecting educators and scientists to disseminate the latest scientific research fills an immense need in science education for students.  Being able to get science research directly into classrooms to spark the interest of students is an invaluable tool.  Science curriculum must be able to be current and keep up with the changing world around us to enable students to be successful in their future careers.  

As a teacher that participated as a University of Rhode Island, Office of Marine Programs, ARMADA teacher, I can attest to the importance of secondary level educators being involved directly with scientists conducting research.  I participated in 2007 with a geologic expedition in the Arctic Ocean and in 2009 with icefish research and humpback whale tagging in Antarctica.  During my involvement as an ARMADA team member, I witnessed firsthand the impact that the program had on my teaching, as well as on all the other teachers that participated in the program.  One facet of the ARMADA Project was presenting our findings and sharing our scientific research expeditions with colleagues at the National Science Teachers’ Association National Conferences.  Attending the conferences and sharing our experiences with others truly enhanced our professional lives as teachers.  Most importantly, the effect in the classroom was amazing.  The students became much more interested in the topics being studied when teachers have personal experiences and can teach more effectively about particular topics such as polar regions, that may have otherwise been quite foreign to them.  By empowering the teachers with the knowledge of the science work being done and connections with scientists, students and colleagues are able to become more involved with those scientific topics through the teacher.   In turn, this creates citizens that have better understanding of science issues that impact their daily lives. 

Future priorities should definitely include the networking capabilities that COSEE is able to extend between educators and scientists.  Activities that will expand these networks will include video conferencing from scientists and educators in the field with classrooms, students and classes following scientists in the field through online tools and multimedia outlets that provide information of research experiences for students.  Being able to disperse the information in a multitude of ways will provide the most effective use of COSEE.  In addition to the connection between scientists and educators, COSEE can continue to offer graduate level credits for educators in science topics.  Being able to provide funding for these opportunities is also crucial.  Educators often would be willing to get involved with these opportunities, but may not have the financial ability.  Overall, there are endless methods for COSEE to continue to bridge gaps between the public and scientific studies, and our society will benefit from these connections.  

